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Change in Professional Pharmacy Dispensing Fee – November 2022 

 

The New York State Office of Mental Health has revised the pharmacy professional dispensing 
fee to align with the New York State Medicaid professional dispensing fee.  This professional 
dispensing fee will increase from $10.08 to $10.18 for covered outpatient drugs, when 
applicable. This change will be effective as of September 22, 2022, and any future claims and 
rebills will reflect the increased professional dispensing fee amount.  The change in the 
professional dispensing fee affects only the cost of the drugs paying under non-U&C pricing 
rules.  


